Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 5, 2024

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson, Jehan Teveos, Mackenzie Colty, Emily Sullivan, Tyler Goldsborough, Reese Ganter, Carol Weaver, Anne Michelle Butler, Lonnie Woomer, Bucky Seigler, Ginny Gill, Sue Reed, Renee Lucas, Barbara Servello and Jack Servello.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called the Community Development Committee meeting to order at 3:30 PM.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Mainstream Counseling was there to say they have purchased the Shuck Investment property at 905 Washington Street and are going to remodel the inside for offices.
Lonnie Woomer discussed their situation by saying they need to grow with the number of people they are taking care of.
Lonnie Woomer said they plan to open this up in May or June.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said this has already been approved but wanted them to come and talk to borough council.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris introduced Bucky Siegler and he is here to talk about the Huntingdon County Courthouse renovation.  James said that the Huntingdon Borough Planning Commission has approved this after reviewing the comments from the Huntingdon County Planning Office.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said that he will have the plans for the next borough council meeting for signatures.
Councilman Robert Jackson said you are going to have a new entrance in the back and wondered if the front doors will be locked.
Bucky Siegler said that only the employees will be able to use the front entrance.
Drawings were then shown on the screen.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said after reviewing this, the only expense to the borough would be a new meter.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Grants Administrator’s report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said for the Green Light Go grant, they are working on 12th & Moore Street and next week will finish up Washington Street.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the new lights for the 6th Street Parking Lot project will be shipped this Friday.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that now, the 7th Street Parking Lot is back on.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the crew is working on the clock tower.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive session was not called for.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:55 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary 
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